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The Epic of Gilgamesh
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Since the discovery over one hundred years ago of a body of
Mesopotamian poetry preserved on clay tablets, what has come to be
known as the Epic of Gilgamesh has been considered a masterpiece of
ancient literature. It recounts the deeds of a hero-king of ancient
Mesopotamia, following him through adventures and encounters with men
and gods alike. Yet the central concerns of the Epic lie deeper than
the lively and exotic story line: they revolve around a man’s eternal
struggle with the limitations of human nature, and encompass the basic
human feelings of lonliness, friendship, love, loss, revenge, and the
fear of oblivion of death. These themes are developed in a distinctly
Mesopotamian idiom, to be sure, but with a sensitivity and intensity
that touch the modern reader across the chasm of three thousand years.
This translation presents the Epic to the general reader in a clear
narrative.

Mardukite Magick
Enter the sacred temple of Babylon and discover secret knowledge known
to the Seers of Marduk. The first guidebook to concisely align tarot
symbolism with a comprehensive review of Anunnaki archetypes as they
appear in ancient Babylonian Mardukite tradition. Arcane mysteries are
revealed in this revolutionary new tool of personal exploration!
Page 2/56

Read Free The Complete Anunnaki Bible A Source Book Of Esoteric
Archaeology
Ancient archetypes of civilization actually originate in
Mesopotamia--so, rather than take arbitrary themes and impose tarot
symbolism, Joshua Free's extensive background in esoteric knowledge
and Anunnaki traditions allows him to bridge these two aspects in an
incredible new way, both historically authentic and mystically valid
as a practical tool of modern "Mardukite neo-Babylonian spirituality."
This is not the first time that Mesopotamia makes an appearance in
tarot--however, it is the first time that the post-Sumerian or
"Mardukite" Babylonian paradigm/worldview is represented properly.
Where some have presented what they call Babylonian, in reality we are
given combinations of the Babylonian and pre-Mardukite or Enlilite
systems interchangeably and often placing emphasis on deities and
myths that aren't central to Mardukite Babylonian religion. Joshua
Free spent 10 years as Director of the "Mardukite Research
Organization" collecting notes for "The Anunnaki Tarot: Consulting the
Babylonian Oracle of Cosmic Wisdom" guidebook, hoping to one day be
partnered with a graphic artist that appreciated this realization of
"The Anunnaki Tarot" and could enhance ancient specimens of
Mesopotamian art to fit the author's specifications. Enter: Kyra Kaos,
a Mardukite graphic artist contributing all of the images that grace
this volume alongside the author's descriptions, based on the limited
edition physical card set (available separately) from the "Mardukite
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Truth Seeker Press." At the author's request, an additional set of
reproduced card images appears in a specially formatted graphic
appendix allowing readers to cut out and store a paper version of "The
Anunnaki Tarot" in the back of the book.

The Anunnaki Chronicles
Reveals the ongoing alien manipulation of humanity and how we can
break free • Explores how the Anunnaki have maintained invisible
surveillance over us and how they control our development through
religion, secret societies, and catastrophes • Reveals how they feed
off our energies and how this ability has allowed them to remain here
on Earth as multidimensional entities, enforcing their control
invisibly • Explains how they established religion to control us and
how Gnostic Christianity--which came from Christ and not the
Anunnaki--offers a way out of their matrix of control Cuneiform texts
found on clay plates in Mesopotamia tell us about an extraterrestrial
race, called the Anunnaki, who came from space to exploit our planet.
Through genetic manipulation, they created modern humans from existing
earthly life forms to serve them as slaves. They physically left our
planet millennia ago, but as Jan Erik Sigdell reveals, their influence
and control over humanity is still pervasive and significant. Sigdell
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explains how the Anunnaki have maintained invisible surveillance over
us as well as control over how humanity develops, setting limits on
our evolution and holding back our development by means of
manipulation and catastrophes, including the deluge immortalized in
the Bible and many other ancient myths. He shows how they still
manipulate our politics and affairs via secret societies, such as the
Illuminati, and the political elite, such as the Bilderberg Group.
Examining ancient descriptions of the Anunnaki as entities that
resemble winged reptiles or amphibians, the author also explores their
diet and how they feed off blood and the energies given off by lower
life forms, such as humans, when they are expressing extreme negative
emotions, having sex, or dying. This energy-feeding ability has
allowed them to remain here on Earth as multidimensional entities,
enforcing their control invisibly. He explains how the Anunnaki
established religions as tools for control, setting up the major
religions with themselves as “gods” and playing them against each
other to keep humanity’s attention away from ongoing Anunnaki
manipulation. They have also hidden from us the existence of the true
highest creator, who created the cosmos as well as the Anunnaki
themselves. The author reveals how the highest creator sent a
messenger called Jesus to expose the Anunnaki and show us a way out of
their matrix of control through a spirituality based on love, empathy,
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and sacred sexuality. But the “god” of the Anunnaki defeated this
messenger and replaced him with a false Christ. This led to the
development of Paulinian Christianity under Anunnaki influence, as
well as other parallel religions such as Islam, and the suppression
and elimination of the original Christianity, Gnostic Christianity.
With the discovery of hidden Gnostic texts and teachings at Nag
Hammadi in 1945, the way is now paved for our release from the reign
of the Anunnaki.

The Lost Book of Enki
Will the past become our future? The book provided humanity’s side of
the story concerning our origins at the hands of the Anunnaki, “those
who from heaven to Earth came”. Lord Enki, an Anunnaki god, tells the
story of these extraterrestrials' arrival on Earth from the 12th
planet, Nibiru. The object of their colonization: gold to replenish
the dying atmosphere of their home planet. Finding this precious metal
results in the Anunnaki creation of human race to mine this important
resource. This is only the beginning of a great adventure. It opens up
all the missing links in Genesis and even many other mysteries of the
Bible and human history. An epic tale of gods and men unfolds,
challenging every assumption we hold about our creation, our past, and
Page 6/56

Read Free The Complete Anunnaki Bible A Source Book Of Esoteric
Archaeology
our future.

In the Beginning
A collector's edition of the long-lost translated cuneiform tablet
collection, revealing secret underground methods to acquire direct
communication with what some call "alien intelligences" via a program
of ancient-styled Babylonian-inspired devotion, reviving the same
techniques as ancient Mardukite priests of the Sumerian Anunnaki in
Mesopotamia. This amazing 10th Anniversary collector's edition of "The
Book of Marduk by Nabu" reflects a very real modern philosophical and
meta-spiritual "New Thought" movement aligned specifically with the
Anunnaki paradigm. In ancient Babylon, this was famously celebrated
among the followers of MARDUK--recognized among the pantheon as patron
of Babylon city and self-made Anunnaki "King of the Gods" for the
"Mardukite" or "Babylonian" branch of the Mesopotamian mythos, with
the assistance of the Nabu priesthood of scribes. Ten years ago,
materials from "The Complete Book of Marduk by Nabu" circulated
underground, serving as an early cornerstone of "Mesopotamian
Neopaganism," paving the way for a decade of developmental research
and experimentation by the "Mardukite ResearchOrganization" of
"Mardukite Chamberlains." Selections included in this revised and
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expanded, beautifully crafted, portable hardcover Mardukite Liber-W+Z
volume have also inspired many other incredible literary classics,
including "The Complete Anunnaki Bible" and "The Sumerian Legacy" by
Joshua Free. In commemoration of the anniversary release of a
"complete" Book of Marduk by Nabu, additional portions once released
separately as "The Book of Zagmuk" are also included, detailing the
annual Spring Equinox Festival or Babylonian "Akiti"/"Akitu" New Year
Rituals. As an additional bonus, this special edition of a favored
underground classic now includes graphic images of Mesopotamian Art
that beautifully supplements key information, as reproduced from "The
Anunnaki Tarot" guidebook by Joshua Free and Kyra Kaos--forthcoming in
June 2019.

The Lost Book of Enki

Enoch and the Gods of Eden
Secrets are hidden best in plain sight. Call them sacred, blasphemous,
absurd, visions, dreams, even the Word of God; the misfits of Earth's
history are not going away. Eyewitnesses to truth still live and
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speak. The Genesis patriarch, Enoch, is one of these witnesses. He
walked with God and transcribed astounding knowledge as directed by
Angels. Time has brought new life to Enoch's divine, terrestrial and
extraterrestrial adventures.

The Anunnaki Bible
The companion volume to The Earth Chronicles series that reveals the
identity of mankind’s ancient gods • Explains why these “gods” from
Nibiru, the Anunnaki, genetically engineered Homo sapiens, gave
Earthlings civilization, and promised to return • 30,000 sold in
hardcover Zecharia Sitchin’s bestselling series The Earth Chronicles
provided humanity’s side of the story concerning our origins at the
hands of the Anunnaki, “those who from heaven to earth came.” In The
Lost Book of Enki we now view this saga from the perspective of Lord
Enki, an Anunnaki leader revered in antiquity as a god, who tells the
story of these extraterrestrials’ arrival on Earth from the planet
Nibiru. In his previous works Sitchin compiled the complete story of
the Anunnaki’s impact on human civilization from fragments scattered
throughout Sumerian, Akkadian, Babylonian, Assyrian, Hittite,
Egyptian, Canaanite, and Hebrew sources. Missing from these accounts,
however, was the perspective of the Anunnaki themselves. What was life
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like on their own planet? What motives propelled them to settle on
Earth--and what drove them from their new home? Convinced of the
existence of a lost book that held the answers to these questions, the
author began his search for evidence. Through exhaustive research of
primary sources, he has here re-created tales as the memoirs of Enki,
the leader of these first “astronauts.” What takes shape is the story
of a world of mounting tensions, deep rivalries, and sophisticated
scientific knowledge that is only today being confirmed. An epic tale
of gods and men unfolds, challenging every assumption we hold about
our past and our future.

The End of Days
[Mardukite Heritage Edition: A reissue of an otherwise cycled out-ofprint edition kept available for review and posterity as part of the
developmental legacy of the Mardukite Research Organization, founded
2008.] A master compilation of mystical exploration into the heart of
the ancient Mesopotamian Mysteries, this complete practical companion
to the Mardukite "Necronomicon Anunnaki Cycle" illuminates the
revolutionary teachings and source materials of the Modern SumerianBabylonian-Anunnaki Tradition of the Mardukite Chamberlains (Ordo Nabu
Maerdechai), edited by Joshua Free, the presiding Nabu of the
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organization since its inception. MESOPOTAMIAN MAGIC is a highly
innovative and accessible anthology of the complete "Year-3" research
and development of the Mardukite Research Organization including three
volumes ("Magan Magic," "Maqlu Magic" and "Beyond the Ishtar Gate") in
a single incredible compilation! In MAGAN MAGIC: THE ENUMA ELIS (LiberE) amazing cuneiform tablet records of magick and creation are drawn
together to reconstruct the most antiquated, powerful and legendary
"magician's primer" ever known to the minds of men --formulated by the
ancient Sumerians and Babylonians! MAQLU MAGIC (Liber-M) reveals an
authentic "Necronomicon Spellbook" of advanced Mesopotamian Magick
drawn from the sands of Babylonia forming a complete Anunnaki ('alien
sky god') "grimoire" used by magicians and priests for thousands of
years to combat in wizards' duels, reverse the effects of evil spells
and curses, banish disease and nightmares, and conjure the protection
and blessings of the gods! Finally, BEYOND THE ISHTAR GATE (Liber C)
is concerned with the 'other side' of the tradition, parts that have
been concealed and yet also what made the tradition famous - mainly,
the connection to the "Other," that which we have been programmed to
perceive as 'separate' from this reality.

Annunaki Genesis
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BABYLONIAN MAGICK is a complete masterpiece anthology of ancient
Anunnaki traditions being revived for modern use, featuring the entire
“Mardukite Magick” Trilogy, including: “The Book of Marduk”, “The Book
of Zagmuk” and “The Book of Gates” — amazing revolutionary underground
breakthrough classics from the Mardukite Research Organization all in
one volume!THE BOOK OF MARDUK (BY NABU) is a long-lost out-of-print
'tablet collection' that paved the way for intensive research and
experimentation using Joshua Free's 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' and
essentially comprises the internal methods of the 'Order of Nabu' to
acquire communication and establish a relationship with 'alien
intelligences' via a program of ancient-styled Babylonian-inspired
('Mardukite') initiation, dedication and devotion, reviving the same
process used by ancient priests of the Sumerian Anunnaki in
Mesopotamia. Original, never-before-seen 'incantation-prayers' appear
in both English and Akkadian/Babylonian. The 'Book of Marduk' composes
Liber-W and the Tablet-W series of the revised and expanded fifth
edition of the 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' edited by Joshua Free.THE
BOOK OF ZAGMUK is the 'official' Mardukite-Anunnaki companion to the
Babylonian New Year Festival, known as Akitu (Akiti) or Zagmuk,
originally available exclusively to the modern revival organization
known as the Mardukite Chamberlains. The Book of Zagmuk (by Nabu) is a
specially prepared ceremonial text and selected 'tablet collections'
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that combine materials from the 2011 handbook “Mardukite Wizards of
the Wastelands” in conjunction with critical excerpts from Joshua
Free's 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' and essentially comprising the
internal methods of the 'Order of Nabu' to establish Mardukite
'religious' continuity and Marduk's royal legitimacy at the height of
the Babylonian pantheon using the Babylonian New Year Festival, Akitu
(Akiti) or Zagmuk, reviving the same process used by ancient priests
of the Sumerian Anunnaki in Mesopotamia! The 'Book of Zagmuk' composes
a new 'Liber-Z' extracting critical information from 'Mardukite
Wizards of the Wastelands' in conjunction with the Enuma Elis and
Descent tablets from the revised and expanded fifth edition of the
'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' edited by Joshua Free.THE BOOK OF GATES
was first released as the third stand-alone title in the original 2009
Mardukite 'Necronomicon' cycle as “Necronomicon Gatekeepers Grimoire”
(Liber-G) or in later editions as the “Anunnaki Gatekeeper's
Grimioire.” At the end of 2009, the complete series was compiled to
formulate the most famous and widely distributed of our materials to
the surface world, the Liber-N+L+G+9 anthology “Necronomicon Anunnaki
Bible.” The “Book of Gates” (Liber-G) has always been used as a
preliminary primer in practical 'mysticism' and 'occult
experimentation' within the Mardukite-Babylonian Anunnaki paradigm and
now, four years since its release from the underground, it remains
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uniquely popular! The 'Book of Gates' is an abridged ceremonial
edition of materials published in 2009 as the 'Necronomicon
Gatekeepers Grimoire' (Liber-G) also appearing in the 2012 nostalgia
edition Liber-G and the complete Mardukite Year-1 anthology,
'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible', now available in the 2012 revised and
expanded 5th edition.BABYLONIAN MAGICK — A Grimoire of the Rites &
Rituals of the Mardukite Anunnaki Tradition — first appeared in fullcolor as the 2012 ceremonial edition of “Mardukite Magick“ and is now
being reissued by the Mardukite Truth Seeker Press in a special
commemorate edition to celebrate the 5th Anniversary of the Beltane
Mardukite Stargate global ceremonial observance of 2009 by the
Mardukite Chamberlains (Mardukite Research Organization).

The Complete Anunnaki Bible
Our origins as a slave species and the Anunnaki legacy in our DNA •
Reveals compelling new archaeological and genetic evidence for the
engineered origins of the human species, first proposed by Zecharia
Sitchin in The 12th Planet • Shows how the Anunnaki created us using
pieces of their own DNA, controlling our physical and mental
capabilities by inactivating their more advanced DNA • Identifies a
recently discovered complex of sophisticated ruins in South Africa as
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the city of the Anunnaki leader Enki Scholars have long believed that
the first civilization on Earth emerged in Sumer some 6,000 years ago.
However, as Michael Tellinger reveals, the Sumerians and Egyptians
inherited their knowledge from an earlier civilization that lived at
the southern tip of Africa and began with the arrival of the Anunnaki
more than 200,000 years ago. Sent to Earth in search of life-saving
gold, these ancient Anunnaki astronauts from the planet Nibiru created
the first humans as a slave race to mine gold--thus beginning our
global traditions of gold obsession, slavery, and god as dominating
master. Revealing new archaeological and genetic evidence in support
of Zecharia Sitchin’s revolutionary work with pre-biblical clay
tablets, Tellinger shows how the Anunnaki created us using pieces of
their own DNA, controlling our physical and mental capabilities by
inactivating their more advanced DNA--which explains why less than 3
percent of our DNA is active. He identifies a recently discovered
complex of sophisticated ruins in South Africa, complete with
thousands of mines, as the city of Anunnaki leader Enki and explains
their lost technologies that used the power of sound as a source of
energy. Matching key mythologies of the world’s religions to the
Sumerian clay tablet stories on which they are based, he details the
actual events behind these tales of direct physical interactions with
“god,” concluding with the epic flood--a perennial theme of ancient
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myth--that wiped out the Anunnaki mining operations. Tellinger shows
that, as humanity awakens to the truth about our origins, we can
overcome our programmed animalistic and slave-like nature, tap in to
our dormant Anunnaki DNA, and realize the longevity and intelligence
of our creators as well as learn the difference between the gods of
myth and the true loving God of our universe.

Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible
Raw Power. Real Magic. Primordial. Nearly Forgotten The path of true
Babylonian magic is a spiritual dedication to the Sumerian Anunnaki, a
path once seemingly inaccessible--beyond our reach and understanding.
Rediscover the most ancient magical system on earth, secretly recorded
on cuneiform tablets thousands of years ago in Mesopotamia Here is the
definitive modern collection of ancient magic including Anunnaki
invocations, Mesopotamian gate rituals, Babylonian exorcisms,
banishing rites and protective spells. Joshua Free, world renown
esoteric expert, Director of the modern "Mardukite Research
Organization," and author of the underground bestselling "Mardukite
Core" library--including "The Complete Anunnaki Bible" and "The
Sumerian Legacy"--invites the Seeker on an amazing progressive
esoteric journey, illuminating the most ancient and powerful magical
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tradition, now revealed with perfect clarity--including revised and
rewritten materials from "Magan Magic--the Enuma Elis, " "The Complete
Book of Marduk by Nabu, " "The Maqlu Ritual Book" and a special
appendix: the original "Enochian Magic & the Kabbalah" discourse by
Joshua Free. Originally published in four installments, this special
Practical Babylonian Magic anthology collects some of the most concise
and accessible contributions from the modern Mardukite Research
Organization as developed underground for the past decade.

Mardukite Zuism
Hardcover collector’s editions of all 7 volumes of the Earth
Chronicles Series in a display slipcase • Includes The 12th Planet,
The Stairway to Heaven, The Wars of Gods and Men, The Lost Realms,
When Time Began, The Cosmic Code, and The End of Days • The
culmination of Sitchin’s 30 years of intensive research offering
indisputable documentary proof of humanity’s extraterrestrial
forefathers The Earth Chronicles series, with millions of copies sold
worldwide, represents the culmination of Zecharia Sitchin’s 30 years
of intensive research into the history and prehistory of Earth and
humankind as recorded by the ancient civilizations of the Near East.
Within these volumes, Sitchin--one of the few scholars able to read
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and interpret ancient Sumerian and Akkadian clay tablets--presents
indisputable millennia-old proof of humanity’s extraterrestrial
forefathers, the Anunnaki, who visited Earth every 3,600 years from
their home planet Nibiru. This boxed set of hardcover collector’s
editions with enhanced maps and diagrams includes all 7 volumes of the
Earth Chronicles series: The 12th Planet, The Stairway to Heaven, The
Wars of Gods and Men, The Lost Realms, When Time Began, The Cosmic
Code, and The End of Days.

Necronomicon
The most critically acclaimed and bestselling materials from the
Mardukite Research Organization now available in one volume! A master
compilation of mythological and religious exploration into the heart
of the ancient Mesopotamian Mysteries, this easy-to-read post-modern
anthology illuminates the ancient world using revolutionary teachings
and source materials of the modern Mardukite Chamberlains (Mardukite
Research Organization) and edited by Joshua Free, the presiding Nabu
of the administration since its inception. SUMERIAN RELIGION (DELUXE
EDITION) is a highly innovative and accessible 'academic edition' of
the Mardukite Chamberlains "Year-2" research and development,
including the complete text from two installments: "Sumerian Religion:
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Secrets of the Anunnaki & The Origins of Babylon" (Liber 50) &
"Sumerian Religion II: Secrets of the Anunnaki in Babylonian
Mythology" (Liber 51/52) in a single incredible compilation! Arriving
on the surface world from the underground - an amazing insight into
the Anunnaki 'alien gods' and the establishment of human civilization
famously accounted by the Sumerian and Babylonian traditions. Prolific
writer, Joshua Free, presents this topic such as the modern world has
never before had access to, developed from the revolutionary work
conducted by the next generation of Seekers actively using a revival
Anunnaki tradition in the present day. SUMERIAN RELIGION (DELUXE
EDITION) is not merely the presentation of dry academic renderings of
obscure tablets; this book will take you on a progressive journey that
is just as relevant and critical today as it was thousands of years
ago! Uncover the mysteries that lay hidden in ancient Sumer, with a
message so relevant today, it is no wonder it became the greatest kept
secret of Babylon!

The Complete Book of Marduk by Nabu
The Necronomicon of Mesopotamia Sumerians Star-Gates of Babylon The
Anunnaki Ancient Alien Gods Here is the definitive work in its much
anticipated 5th Anniversary revised and expanded 6th edition; the
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primary source book of the Mardukite Chamberlains Research
Organization uncovered from their first active year of research and
development in 2009! The 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' is a
masterpiece of Mesopotamian Mardukite magick and spirituality
providing the most complete collection of Sumerian and Babylonian
accounts of human history and civilization in one book, composing in
itself a 'bible' and actually proving to be the predecessor and basis
of global scripture-based religious traditions thereafter. These are
the raw underground materials have shaped the existence of man's
beliefs and practices for thousands of years; right from the heart of
Sumer, Babylon and Egypt! Studies include the Mardukite inception
within Akkadian, Assyrian, Chaldean, Yezidi and Zoroastrian traditions
also! This enlarged Sixth Edition includes the complete Maqlu Text
recently translated for the separate volume "Maqlu Magic" or
"Necronomicon Spellbook II" in addition to several other unique
updates from previous editions! This 2014 large-format 5th Anniversary
edition presents the original "Liber N" 'Necronomicon of Joshua Free'
in addition to its three companion works from 2009 that were only
released to the underground and members of Mardukite Ministries as
well as newer materials from "Liber C" (Tablet-U and Tablet-V cycles)
in addition to all tablets from the "Book of Marduk by Nabu" and also
the "Book of Sajaha-the-Seer" (released in 2013 as "Sumerian Wisdom &
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Anunnaki Prophecies). Nearly 600 large easy-to-read pages guide you
through a huge collection of raw historical, spiritual and mystical
research drawn from archaeological findings; enough to support a very
real Mardukite "Necronomicon" Anunnaki revival tradition! Join the now
thousands of others who have enjoyed the best of what the next
generation has to offer in the most amazing, revolutionary volume
you'll ever read!

The Anunnaki of Nibiru
The Mesopotamian Anunnaki Bible; Sumerian Stargates of Babylon;
"Ancient Alien Gods" and "Watchers" of the Old Testament; Religion,
mythology and magick of a long-lost forgotten age all preserved and
presented in a much anticipated 10th Anniversary abridged paperback
pocket edition of the Mardukite underground classic source book.

There Were Giants Upon the Earth
The crowning work of the best-selling Earth Chronicles series •
Reveals the existence of physical evidence of alien presence on Earth
in the distant past • Identifies and describes the demigods, such as
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Gilgamesh, descended from these visitors • Outlines the tests of this
physical evidence of alien presence that could unlock the secrets of
health, longevity, life, and death In whose genetic image were we
made? From his first book The 12th Planet on, Zecharia Sitchin has
asserted that the Bible’s Elohim who said “Let us fashion The Adam in
our image and after our likeness” were the gods of Sumer and
Babylon--the Anunnaki who had come to Earth from their planet Nibiru.
The Adam, he wrote, was genetically engineered by adding Anunnaki
genes to those of an existing hominid, some 300,000 years ago. Then,
according to the Bible, intermarriage took place: “There were giants
upon the Earth” who took Adam’s female offspring as wives, giving
birth to “heroes of renown.” With meticulous detail, Sitchin shows
that these were the demigods of Sumerian and Babylonian lore, such as
the famed Mesopotamian king Gilgamesh as well as the hero of the
Deluge, the Babylonian Utnapishtim. Are we then, all of us,
descendants of demigods? In this crowning oeuvre, Zecharia Sitchin
proceeds step-by-step through a mass of ancient writings and
artifacts, leading the reader to the stunning Royal Tombs of Ur. He
reveals a DNA source that could prove the biblical and Sumerian tales
true, providing conclusive physical evidence for past alien presence
on Earth and an unprecedented scientific opportunity to track down the
“Missing Link” in humankind’s evolution, unlocking the secrets of
Page 22/56

Read Free The Complete Anunnaki Bible A Source Book Of Esoteric
Archaeology
longevity and even the ultimate mystery of life and death.

The Sumerian Legacy
Why is it that our current twenty-first century A.D. is so similar to
the twenty-first century B.C.? Is history destined to repeat
itself?Will biblical prophecies come true, and if so, when? It has
been more than three decades since Zecharia Sitchin's trailblazing
book The 12th Planet brought to life the Sumerian civilization and its
record of the Anunnaki—the extraterrestrials who fashioned man and
gave mankind civilization and religion. In this new volume, Sitchin
shows that the End is anchored in the events of the Beginning, and
once you learn of this Beginning, it is possible to foretell the
Future. In The End of Days, a masterwork that required thirty years of
additional research, Sitchin presents compelling new evidence that the
Past is the Future—that mankind and its planet Earth are subject to a
predetermined cyclical Celestial Time. In an age when religious
fanaticism and a clash of civilizations raise the specter of a nuclear
Armageddon, Zecharia Sitchin shatters perceptions and uses history to
reveal what is to come at The End of Days.
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Necronomicon - The Anunnaki Grimoire
Long-lost secrets of ancient Mesopotamian religion, Anunnaki mythology
and mysteries of Babylonian magic are coherently revealed in the first
complete esoteric guide to Sumerian archaeology accessible to all
readers. From the world renown "Mardukite Research Organization"
developed by Joshua Free. This amazing guide to esoteric archaeology
reveals the secret Anunnaki tradition of Babylon, forbidden knowledge
lost thousands of years.ago--from the origins of Sumerian civilization
in ancient Mesopotamia to the rise of Babylonian magic, mythology and
religion. World renown expert and Director of the modern "Mardukite
Research Organization"--Joshua Free--invites the Seeker on an
incredible progressive journey to illuminate the most ancient and
inaccessible facets of human history, spirituality and religious
tradition on the planet. For the first time ever, anyone can discover
the secrets of the Sumerian Anunnaki and the origins of all physical
and metaphysical systems born from the Mesopotamian Mystery Tradition
that directly led to Babylonian religion--a unique combination of
Sumerian, Akkadian, Assyrian and Chaldean lore revealed with perfect
clarity for all modern readers: the academic, esoteric and even the
"just curious." Originally published in two installments as Liber-50
and Liber-51/52, this new commemorative edition of "The Sumerian
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Legacy" (formerly "Sumerian Religion") collects some of the most
critical contributions from the modern "Mardukite Research
Organization" rewritten and revised in combination with amazing new
cover graphics by Kyra Kaos.

Anunnaki
The Original Anunnaki Bible! Discover the secret library of Sumerian
cuneiform tablets kept by the oldest Babylonian mystery school of
Mesopotamia and preserving the most ancient writings on the planet.
The revised and updated 10th Anniversary Commemorative Edition of the
Mardukite underground classic available in paperback for the first
time! The Anunnaki Bible of Mesopotamia Sumerians Star-Gates of
Babylon The "Ancient Alien Gods..". Igigi "Watchers" of the JudeoChristian Old Testament scriptures Religion, mythology and magic of a
long-lost forgotten age all of it preserved and presented in this much
anticipated 10th Anniversary revised and updated infinity edition of
the complete Mardukite "Anunnaki Bible." Joshua Free's "Anunnaki
Bible" is quite simply a masterpiece of Mesopotamian magic,
spirituality and history, providing a complete collection--a grand
symphony of correlated materials--of the most ancient writings on the
planet. The oldest Sumerian and Babylonian records reveal detailed
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accounts of cosmic history in the universe and on earth, the
development of human history and descriptions of world order--all of
which were used to maintain spiritual and physical control of
humanity--proving to be the predecessor and foundation of global
scripture-based religious and mystical traditions thereafter. These
raw underground materials have shaped the existence of man's beliefs
and traditions for thousands of years; right from the heart of the
Ancient Near East: Sumer, Babylon and even Egypt! Nearly a decade
since the modern Mardukite inception--and thousands of copies in
print--the "Anunnaki Bible" is a revolutionary "New Age" advancement
in authentic historical, spiritual and mystical research drawn from a
unique unparalleled combination of archaeological findings and
esoteric mystical magical traditions. Sumerian, Babylonian, Akkadian,
Assyrian, Chaldean, Egyptian, Yezidic, Zoroastrian and more. The heart
and soul of humanity, from the cradle of civilization, is laid out
clearly for the "Truth Seeker" to see--in its pure and undefiled
state. A wellsprings of hidden information and historical research,
cuneiform tablet transliterations and translations, and mystical and
spiritual experimentation may all be found within the leaves of this
new anniversary edition of the underground bestselling classic
Mardukite "Anunnaki Bible." Newly revised prefaces and tablet
introductions guide the "Truth Seeker" through a beautiful
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presentation of the Ancient Mystery Tradition accessible to anyone
with any background. You will discover the original secrets of
Hermetic Tradition, the "Books of the Dead" and Underworld Mysteries,
the origins of the books of Genesis and Enoch You will, if you dare,
unlock the forgotten and forbidden power of the Anunnaki Babylonian
Star-Gates--lore that predates and is a basis of Hebrew Kabbalah
mysticism, from which much of the Western Magical Tradition is rooted.
Join thousands of others and take a Self-honest moment in life now, to
invest yourself in the path of "true knowledge," where you may find
the empowerment and enlightenment of "true experience" - true Gnosis.

History of the Necronomicon
An insider’s look into the decades of research behind Zecharia
Sitchin’s books as well as an in-depth overview of his theories and
discoveries • Includes carefully selected chapters from the Earth
Chronicles series as well as never-before-published letters, articles,
and lectures • Each piece includes an introduction, offering context
and insight into Sitchin’s passionate work and revealing the man
behind the theories • Explains the genesis of The 12th Planet, the
Anunnaki influences on the Sumerian civilization, the orbit of Nibiru,
the prehistory of the Americas, the extraterrestrial origins of modern
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man, and much more What if the tales from the Old Testament and other
ancient writings, such as those from Sumer, Babylon, Egypt, and
Greece, were not myths or allegory but accounts of actual historical
events? Known for his ability to read and interpret ancient Sumerian
and Akkadian clay tablets, Zecharia Sitchin (1920-2010) took the words
of our most ancient ancestors as fact and, through decades of
meticulous research, showed that they revealed a coherent narrative
about the true origins of humanity and civilization. Drawing both
widespread interest and criticism, his Earth Chronicles series of
books, beginning with The 12th Planet, detailed how humanity arose
after the arrival of the Anunnaki (“those who from Heaven to Earth
came”), alien “gods” who created modern man in their own image and
imparted gifts of civilizing knowledge. Providing an insider’s look
into the decades of research behind Zecharia Sitchin’s complete works
as well as an in-depth overview of his theories, this collection
includes carefully selected chapters from the Earth Chronicles series
as well as never-before-published letters, articles, and lectures. We
learn about the genesis of The 12th Planet in “The Book as a Story,”
the Sumerians and their Anunnaki influences in “The Sudden
Civilization,” the orbit of Nibiru in “UFOs, Pyramids, and the 12th
Planet,” the prehistory of the Americas in “Cities Lost and Found,”
the extraterrestrial origins of modern man in “The Cosmic
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Connection--DNA,” and much more. We get to read never-before-published
lectures, culled from Sitchin’s decades of presentations, as well as
the article that spurred the writing of There Were Giants Upon the
Earth. Each piece includes an introduction by Sitchin’s niece,
offering context and insight into Sitchin’s passionate work. These
introductions reveal the man behind the theories, a world traveler
known for his scholarship, dry humor, and precisely chosen words. If
his theories are true, as Sitchin wholeheartedly believed, then this
collection presents some of the most important knowledge we have of
our origins and future.

10th Edition. 2022: WHAT WILL HAPPEN TO US WHEN THE ANUNNAKI
RETURN TO EARTH IN 2022?
Raw Power. Real Magic. Primordial. Nearly Forgotten The path of true
Babylonian magic is a spiritual dedication to the Sumerian Anunnaki, a
path once seemingly inaccessible--beyond our reach and understanding.
Rediscover the most ancient magical system on earth, secretly recorded
on cuneiform tablets thousands of years ago in Mesopotamia Here is the
definitive modern collection of ancient magic including Anunnaki
invocations, Mesopotamian gate rituals, Babylonian exorcisms,
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banishing rites and protective spells. Joshua Free, world renown
esoteric expert, Director of the modern "Mardukite Research
Organization," and author of the underground bestselling "Mardukite
Core"--including "Necronomicon: The Anunnaki Bible" and "Gates of the
Necronomicon"--invites the Seeker on an incredible progressive
esoteric journey to illuminate the most ancient and powerful magical
tradition on earth within the text of this final volume of the
"Mardukite Core" 10th Anniversary Collector's Edition "Necronomicon
Trilogy," revealed with perfect clarity. This amazing edition of
"Necronomicon: The Anunnaki Grimoire" includes revised and rewritten
materials from "Magan Magic--the Enuma Elish, " "The Complete Book of
Marduk by Nabu, " "The Maqlu Ritual Book" and as a special appendix:
the original "Enochian Magic & the Kabbalah" discourse. Originally
published in four installments, this special Necronomicon Grimoire
anthology collects some of the most practical occult contributions
from the modern Mardukite Research Organization as developed
underground for the past decade.

The Anunnaki Tarot
The Necronomicon of Mesopotamia Sumerians Star-Gates of Babylon The
Anunnaki Ancient Alien Gods The Mardukite Babylonian Religion The
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world has waited long enough! Here it is! An authentic Necronomicon
for the masses! Released in commemoration of the 5th Anniversary of
the "Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible," the Mardukite Truth Seeker Press
proudly presents the new abridged compact travel edition of Joshua
Free's "Necronomicon" excerpting the primary source book of the
Mardukite Chamberlains Research Organization uncovered during their
first active year of development in 2009! Ever since the visions of
H.P. Lovecraft began to haunt the world, people from all walks of life
have celebrated various interpretations of these musings. We are shown
a world shroud in darkness that has been materialized by primordial
malignant gods who fought one another for control of the Universe and
for the worship of the humans who brought to them sacrifices and
abominable litanies. But as many have already assumed, this
Necronomicon tradition was indeed the product of Lovecraft's
imagination, and it only much later became known as the Cthulhumythos, a haven for horror-fantasy genre authors. For nearly a century
thereafer, the Necronomicon remained a fictional product of dark
fantasy until the famous "Simon" folio was presented to the world in
1977. While many readers superimposed the Lovecraftian lore into their
interpretation verbatim, this new document did not present rituals by
which the malignant Ancient Ones would be unleashed into this world in fact, it suggested the exact opposite: beneath the foundation of
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the esoteric mysteries exists a secret and sacred tradition to fight
against this very act! As an unfortunate move by its contemporary
readership, the "Simonomicon" came under attack as being no more
authentic than Lovecraft's own stories. More serious practitioners
came to a more educated conclusion: the magickal notebook (or
grimoire) was incomplete at best, alluding not to the Enlilite
traditions common to the "Sumerians," but rather to a Mardukite
tradition that was raised by the "Babylonians" in honor of Marduk,
firstborn son of Enki, who ruled men and gods from the Tower of Babel.
Since 2008, the range of the Mardukite work included lengthy
discourses with other related published researchers, unceasing hours
in abandoned corners of old libraries and museums, participation in
sessions with other practicing occultists and even a visit to the
"tablet collections" at the University of Pennsylvania and Chicago
among others. The culminating results were nothing like anyone would
have expected: an authentic and verifiable version of the Necronomicon
salvaged from the shifting desert sands of time in the Middle East and
Egypt, unparalleled by anything already available to True Seekers. It
appeared to be the most complete collection of ancient writings on the
planet that formed the very foundation of all the human traditions and
beliefs that would emerge thereafter. This present edition of the
Necronomicon edited by Joshua Free, is not Lovecraftian or Simonian
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(while it could serve to offer validity to materials from both sources
for those who seek it), neither is it "dangerous" or a "hoax" (though
those who fear the revelation of these truths for the world will think
it the former and label it the later). This edition of the
Necronomicon is the single most ancient and pure unaltered lore
concerning the hottest topics of our time and all times, including
divinity, creation, human origins, aliens, religion, pantheistic
magickal traditions, alternate dimensions, portals and the afterlife.
In this new millennium of uncertainties, it is most likely that the
uncovering of the past will reveal our future.

Practical Babylonian Magic
A comprehensive exploration of Earth’s ancient past, the evolution of
humanity, the rise of civilization, and the effects of global
catastrophes • Explores biological evidence for the aquatic ape theory
and 20-million-year-old evidence of pre-human cultures from which we
are not descended • Traces the genesis of modern human civilization to
Indonesia and the Central Pacific 75,000 years ago after a nearextinction-level volcanic eruption • Examines the profound
similarities of megaliths around the world, including Nabta Playa and
Gobekli Tepe, to reveal the transoceanic civilization that built them
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all Exploring emerging and suppressed evidence from archaeology,
anthropology, and biology, Frank Joseph challenges conventional
theories of evolution, the age of humanity, the origins of
civilization, and the purpose of megaliths around the world. He
reveals 20-million-year-old quartzite tools discovered in the remains
of extinct fauna in Argentina and other evidence of ancient pre-human
cultures from which we are not descended. He traces the genesis of
modern human civilization to Indonesia and the Central Pacific 75,000
years ago, launched by a catastrophic volcanic eruption that abruptly
reduced humanity from two million to a few thousand individuals
worldwide. Further investigating the evolutionary branches of
humanity, he explores the mounting biological evidence supporting the
aquatic ape theory--that our ancestors spent one or more evolutionary
phases in water--and shows how these aquatic phases of humanity fall
neatly into place within his revised timeline of ancient history.
Examining the profound similarities of megaliths around the world,
including Nabta Playa, Gobekli Tepe, Stonehenge, New Hampshire’s
Mystery Hill, and the Japanese Oyu circles, the author explains how
these precisely placed monuments of quartz were built specifically to
produce altered states of consciousness, revealing the spiritual and
technological sophistication of their Neolithic builders--a
transoceanic civilization fractured by the cataclysmic effects of
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comets. Tying in his extensive research into Atlantis and Lemuria,
Joseph provides a 20-million-year timeline of the rise and fall of
ancient civilizations, both human and pre-human, the evolutionary
stages of humanity, and the catastrophes and resulting climate changes
that triggered them all--events that our relatively young civilization
may soon experience.

Divine Encounters
Also available in the new Revised & Expanded 2012 Fifth Edition
(separate listing) -- The Necronomicon Sumerians Star-Gates of Babylon
The Anunnaki Alien Gods Here is the definitive work, the original
primary source book of the Mardukite Chamberlains uncovered from their
first active year of research and development (2009) in its 'Fourth
Edition'. [This title is also available as the newly revised and
expanded 'Fifth Edition' from a different listing.] The 'Necronomicon
Anunnaki Bible' is a masterpiece of Mesopotamian Mardukite Magick and
Spirituality providing the most complete collection of Sumerian and
Babylonian accounts of human history and civilization in one book,
composing in itself a 'bible' and actually proving to be the
predecessor and basis of global scripture-based traditions thereafter.
These are the raw underground materials have shaped the existence of
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man's beliefs and practices for thousands of years; right from the
heart of Sumer, Babylon and Egypt! Studies into their inception as
Yezidi and Zoroastrian traditions are also included! This newly edited
large-format edition presents the original "Liber N" 'Necronomicon of
Joshua Free' in addition to its three companion works from 2009 that
were only released to the underground and members of Mardukite
Ministries. Over 400 large easy-to-read pages guide you through a huge
collection of raw historical, spiritual and mystical research drawn
from archaeological findings; enough to support a very real Mardukite
"Necronomicon" Anunnaki revival tradition! Join the now thousands of
others who have enjoyed the best of what the next generation has to
offer! What has come before is but a shadow to the realizations now
capable to all self-honest Truth Seekers! Rediscover the magick and
mysticism of antiquity - the most ancient traditions of Gods and Men
lay here waiting to be unveiled!

Before Atlantis
FIFTH ANNIVERSARY EDITION Here you will find the most critically
acclaimed and widely circulated bestseller from the Mardukite Research
Organization! This book has quickly become an underground classic,
providing amazing insight into the reality of the ancient Anunnaki
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'alien gods' -- beings that Sumerians revered for establishing the
systems of human civilization. Today, we consider these materials to
represent Sumerian Religion at its finest. Prolific writer, Joshua
Free, presents the combined lore and records of the Anunnaki in a
cohesive picture that the modern world has never before had access to.
"Sumerian Religion" is developed from revolutionary work conducted by
NexGen Seekers actively using a revival Anunnaki system in present
day. It is the first volume in the "Mesopotamian Religion" series.
This newly revised third edition provides new annotations and
corrections to the LIBER-50 materials, including an expanded appendix.
Uncover the mysteries that lay hidden in ancient Mesopotamia, with a
message so relevant today, it is no wonder it became the greatest kept
secret of Babylon!

Gates of the Necronomicon
A superior collection of controversial underground materials relaying
an amazing synthesis of the secret evolution of Anunnaki traditions -both ancient and modern. The new second edition of the complete
Mardukite Year-4 (2012) Anthology revised in honor of the Mardukite
9th Anniversary and produced in serial with the annual anthologies of
the Mardukite Core: Year-1 "Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible" (2009),
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Year-2 "Gates of the Necronomicon" (2010) and Year-3 "Necronomicon
Grimoire" (2011). Joshua Free's underground classic "History of the
Necronomicon" includes all materials from "Enochian Magic & The
Kabbalah" (Liber-K), "Stargate to the Abyss" (Liber 555) and "Nabu
Speaks: Of Babylon & Egypt" (Liber-12A). ENOCHIAN MAGIC & THE KABBALAH
(Liber K) illustrates the singular origin of the mystical and
spiritual traditions on the planet, all directed toward a human
relationship with the "Divine," however that might be viewed -angels, elementals, fairies, gods or other 'alien' beings -- and more
importantly, the methods by which they have been attracted into one's
life. in STARGATE TO THE ABYSS (Liber 555), the modern "Mardukite"
research organization has spent nearly half a decade exploring the
mysteries of Mesopotamia, the Anunnaki and related subjects. After
having completed the entire 'Necronomicon Anunnaki' literary legacy
with the Mardukite Chamberlains, prolific writer, editor and founder
of the "Mardukites," Joshua Free, ends his years of silence concerning
the Simon Necronomicon by finally providing his expert commentary on
the classic text. NABU SPEAKS: PART ONE: OF EGYPT & BABYLON (Liber 12)
is an amazingly unique and historically verifiable first-person
narrative explains the struggles and successes of the ancient Nabu
tribes, a "Mardukite clan" that sought to famously raise Babylon and
Egypt to power by 'Divine Right' under MARDUK-RA; the rise and fall of
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the Sumerian Anunnaki, the creation and disposal of upgraded humans,
the birth of societal systems of religion and politics, as well as
interpersonal exchanges and feuds that were taking place "behind-thescenes" among the Anunnaki themselves, those "ancient aliens" who
became fixed in human consciousness as gods, angels, demons and
spirits.

Necronomicon
Will the past become our future? Is humankind destined to repeat the
events that occurred on another planet, far away from Earth? Zecharia
Sitchin's bestselling series The Earth Chronicles provided humanity's
side of the story-as recorded on ancient clay tablets and other
Sumerian artifacts--concerning our origins at the hands of the
Anunnaki, “those who from heaven to earth came.” In The Lost Book of
Enki, we can view this saga from a different perspective through this
richly conceived autobiographical account of Lord Enki, an Anunnaki
god, who tells the story of these extraterrestrials' arrival on Earth
from the 12th planet Nibiru. The object of their colonization: gold to
replenish the dying atmosphere of their home planet. Finding this
precious metal results in the Anunnaki creation of homo sapiens--the
human race--to mine this important resource. In his previous works,
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Sitchin compiled the complete story of the Anunnaki's impact on human
civilization in peacetime and in war from the fragments scattered
throughout Sumerian, Akkadian, Babylonian, Assyrian, Hittite,
Egyptian, Canaanite, and Hebrew sources--the "myths" of all ancient
peoples in the old world as well as the new. Missing from these
accounts, however, was the perspective of the Anunnaki themselves.
What was life like on their own planet? What motives propelled them to
settle on Earth-and what drove them from their new home? Convinced of
the existence of a now lost book that formed the basis of ancient
Sumerian texts holding the answers to these questions, the author
began his search for evidence. Through exhaustive research of primary
sources, he has here re-created tales as the memoirs of Enki, the
leader of these first "astronauts." What takes shape is the story of a
world of mounting tensions, deep rivalries, and sophisticated
scientific knowledge that is only today being confirmed. An epic tale
of gods and men unfolds, challenging every assumption we hold about
our creation, our past, and our future.

The Complete Earth Chronicles
Anunnaki: False Gods extends Zecharia Sitchin's translations from clay
tablets that underlie the Bible. Ten thousand years ago, scribes in
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ancient Sumer (Iraq) wrote on these tablets what they said the
Anunnaki gods (tall people from the sky) dictated. Sitchin asked Dr.
Lessin to keep public attention on his legacy by creating an
educational program. The Anunnaki are Homo sapiens like us but who
live hundreds of thousands of years. They said they rocketed to Iraq
450,000 years ago from a planet called Nibiru to harvest gold to send
back (via Mars) to Nibiru to powder into an atmospheric shield. They
mined abundant gold in Africa until, 300,000 years ago, their miners
mutinied. To replace the mutineers, Anunnaki geneticists created shortlived slaves, called Adamites, adapted from their own genome but
modified with a bit of clay, copper and genes from an intelligent
hominoid, Homo erectus (Bigfoot's ancestor) already living in Africa.
Two hundred thousand years ago, Enki, their Chief Scientist, begat a
line of Earthlings called Adapites with two Adamite girls. Fifty
thousand years ago Enki and an Adamite beauty begat Noah, who carried
Enki's longevity genes and ruled the Iraqi city of Sharuppak. Enki
saved Noah and many of his subjects from the Deluge of 13,000 years
ago. The Anunnaki had Noah's people and other flood survivors
proliferate and build cities in the Middle East and Egypt with up to
50,000 inhabitants. The Anunnaki ruled the new civilizations as gods
with descendants of Noah's sons as intermediaries. The Anunnaki gave
us the best and the worst of planet-wide civilization--kings,
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historians, taxes, temples, priests, bicameral congresses, recordkeeping, law codes, library catalogs, furnaces, kilns, wheeled
vehicles, paved roads, medicines, cosmogony, cosmology, festivals,
beer, food recipes, art, music, music instruments, music notes, dance,
textiles, and multicolored apparel. Sumerian schools taught
mathematics, architecture, theology, writing, grammar, botany,
zoology, geography. They displayed but did not pass on a world-wide
energy grid, air, submarine and interplanetary transport vehicles and
advanced computers. They also gave us hierarchy, misogyny, violence,
greed, slavery, debt and war that featured genocide and weapons of
mass destruction. In 2024 BCE Anunnaki ruined their eastern
Mediterranean cities with nuclear blasts and fallout storms. Most of
the Anunnaki returned to Nibiru by 311 BCE. But some stayed. They and
their descendants (the power elite) rule us to this day. They and
their spawn created and perpetuate exclusive, hostile nations and
religions to keep us divided. They addicted us to credit institutions
to keep us slaving. Their tales of their stay on Earth before they
made our ancestors, as well as what our forefathers directly saw,
imprinted us with the values of their hierarchic, male-run, masterslave-enemy mentality. We assumed values of extraction, pollution,
monetary monopoly and obsession with gold. Fortunately, the Lessins
contend, the genetics team that created us also gave us the capacity
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and preserved the histories Sitchin and others translated so we can
overcome the liabilities they left us.

Reign of the Anunnaki
The Anunnaki Bible By: Donald M. Blackwell Donald M. Blackwell's
revealing work is devoted to word for word textual evidence,
juxtaposing the ancient texts with the Judeo Christian Bibles, to
reveal what to date has been surreptitiously ignored, pushed aside,
and avoided. His decades long careful research and scholarly approach
will provide the reader with the knowledge and ability to make a
syllogistic decision….or not.

Sumerian Religion
Humankind has been attempting to answer complex questions for
thousands of years. Is there a God? Where do we come from? Is there
life somewhere else? Are we alone? Who created us? Is there an
afterlife? Is there hell? In the early 1800s, over thirty thousand
tablets were found in the ancient biblical city of Nineveh that
included the Assyrian palace reliefs, the library of Ashurbanipal, and
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the Enuma Elish (also known as the Seven Tablets of Creation) that
tell the story of the formation of the world and humanity and of the
Anunnaki, gods who arrived from the heavens to create the human race.
In a comprehensive study, Sonny Ramirez reveals translations of the
findings as well as new discoveries in a passionate search for the
truth about the origins of humankind as he attempts to piece together
the Anunnaki connection and ultimately discover whether the gods of
Earth, men, and Nibiru are still with us today. Anunnaki Gods of Earth
and Nibiru share and analyze ancient texts that will encourage others
to open their minds, imagine the unimaginable, and dream of the
possibilities that an endless universe can hold.

Necronomicon
Explains the links between the Bible and ancient Sumerian texts,
probing the age-old question of the relationship between humanity and
its creators. • Challenges scientific maxims of the basis of human
life. • Draws fascinating parallels between the leaders of the
Anunnaki (from the 12th planet) and Yahweh. • A comprehensive new look
at the history of man. • First time available in hardcover. In Divine
Encounters Zecharia Sitchin draws on basic Judeo-Christian texts to
analyze the creation myths, paralleling Biblical stories to the myths
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of Sumer and Mesopotamia in order to show that humanity did not evolve
without assistance. Sitchin daringly hypothesizes instead that Enki,
one of the leaders of the Anunnaki from the 12th planet, created
humanity as a "primitive worker." Furthermore, Sitchin suggests that
the extraterrestrial encounters of today demonstrate the continued
interest of the Anunnaki in the Earthlings they created.

Mesopotamian Magic
Sumerian secrets and mysteries of Mesopotamia are finally revealed in
the first complete modern guide to Babylonian tradition. An anthology
of arcane history, theory and esoteric practices spanning thousands of
years, by the author of the underground bestseller--"Necronomicon: The
Anunnaki Bible." This amazing source book of esoteric archaeology
reveals the secret Anunnaki tradition of Babylon, forbidden knowledge
spanning thousands of years--from the Sumerian origins of civilized
systems in ancient Mesopotamia to the underground occult traditions of
Aleister Crowley, Kenneth Grant, and millions of people who have read
Simon's Necronomicon. Joshua Free, world renown esoteric expert and
Director of the modern "Mardukite Research Organization," invites the
Seeker on an incredible progressive journey to illuminate the most
ancient and inaccessible facets of human history, spirituality and
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religious tradition on the planet. For the first time ever, anyone can
discover the secrets of the Sumerian Anunnaki and the origins of all
physical and metaphysical systems born from the Mesopotamian Mystery
Tradition that directly led to Babylonian religion--a unique
combination of Sumerian, Akkadian, Assyrian and Chaldean lore revealed
with perfect clarity for all modern readers: the academic, esoteric
and even the "just curious." Originally published in four
installments, the Gates of the Necronomicon anthology collects some of
the most critical contributions from the modern "Mardukite Research
Organization." Joshua Free's underground classic is now available to
the public in hardcover for the first time ever in a new rewritten and
revised 10th Anniversary Collector's Edition with amazing cover
graphics by Kyra Kaos.

Babylonian Magick
"Zeus and his son Apollo are reigning in the New World Order! How are
Obama and the Pope involved? This book will shake the foundations of
your belief system. The NWO is tearing down sovereign nations and
establishing a universal governing council right before our very eyes.
Will the Enkiites thwart Enlil's NWO?--P. [4] of cover.
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Sumerian Religion
’There are no extra-terrestrial beings’’ said the space-faring human.
The latter quote reeks with irony and the arrogance of humankind to
assume we are the pinnacle of creation when in fact the evidence shows
that we are the new kids on the block in a universe teaming with
intelligent life. In my book i take a no holds barred approach to many
a taboo subjects and point you toward the evidence that has been right
in front of our eyes but also hidden in a veil of secrecy and deceit
by the powers that be. I will prove that the great pyramid was not
built by the Egyptians and its antiquity is far older than we have
been led to believe, I will also demonstrate that the Annunaki as
depicted by the ancient Sumerian’s are our true progenitors
corroborated by scientific data. And lastly we will look into the true
Apollo programme which has been the greatest story never told.

The Anunnaki and Human Evolution - Sumerian Tablets

Anunnaki Gods No More
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Examines the Anunnaki gods’ evolving relationships with humanity,
their power struggles, and the details of their nuclear war on Earth •
Analyzes the crisis and rationale behind the Anunnaki decision to nuke
5 cities in the Jordan plain, resulting in the obliteration of
Sumerian civilization • Draws upon the work of Zecharia Sitchin, the
Book of Genesis, Sumerian clay tablets, and archaeological evidence
such as ancient radioactive skeletons • Examines the Anunnakis’ lack
of higher consciousness, their reliance on technology, their sacred
power objects and sacred geometry, and the possibility of Anunnaki
bases on Mars in the distant past The detonation of nuclear weapons in
the 20th century was not the first time humanity has seen such
terrible destruction. Drawing upon the work of Zecharia Sitchin, the
Book of Genesis, Sumerian clay tablets, and archaeological evidence
such as ancient radioactive skeletons, Chris Hardy reveals the ancient
nuclear event that destroyed the Sumerian civilization and the power
struggles of the “gods” that led up to it. The author explains how the
Anunnaki came to Earth from the planet Nibiru seeking gold to repair
their ozone layer. Using genetic engineering, they created modern
humanity to do their mining work and installed themselves as our kings
and our gods. Anunnaki god Enki had a fatherly relationship with the
first two humans. Then Enlil, Enki’s brother, took over as Commander
of Earth, instating a sole-god theocracy and a war against the clan of
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Enki and humanity for spoiling the Anunnaki bloodlines through
interbreeding. This shift imposed a blackout not only of the very
human nature of the Anunnaki “gods” but also of humanity’s own ancient
past on Earth. Two of Enlil’s attacks against the Enki clan and
humanity are described in the stories of the Deluge and the Tower of
Babel. His final attempt, after coercing the Assembly of the Gods into
voting yes, was the nuclear bombing of 5 cities of the Jordan plain,
including Sodom and Gomorrah, which resulted in the destruction of the
Sumerian civilization and the Anunnakis’ own civilization on Earth,
including their space port in the Sinai. The author reveals how, after
each attempt, humanity was saved by Enki, chief scientist Ninmah, and
Enki’s son Hermes. The author explores how the Anunnakis’ reliance on
technology and their recurrent wars caused them to lose touch with
cosmic consciousness. And she reveals how we will be doomed to repeat
this dynamic until humanity awakens to our true origins.

Anunnaki
Ancient Sumerians and Babylonians of Mesopotamia used the cuneiform
Tablets of Destiny & Epic of Creation to systematize all cosmic
knowledge into a workable paradigm called "Mardukite Zuism"-a precise
systemology received directly from the Anunnaki. And for the first
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time in modern history, a religious movement has emerged with workable
spiritual technology that is relevant to the state of humanity far
more than anything before known.The true Destiny of Humanity is to
achieve spiritual Self-Actualization; the reunion of Self with the
Divine. History demonstrates how dangerous and troublesome the idea of
"Religion" actually is and how easily it is misused. For purposes of
incorporating Mardukite Zuism into a contemporary standard, the idea
of religion is here treated as: a concise spiritual paradigm and set
of beliefs and practices regarding Divine "Infinite Beingness"-or else
"God." It should be understood that the Highest form of "True Worship"
is to fulfill personal destiny and this begins with the Spirit-the
true Self-and all external practices, rituals, ceremonies and
historical examples are but outer reflections of this ideal.The word
"ZU" meant "knowing" in original Sumerian cuneiform script. Goals and
ideals of Zuism reflect this. Mardukite Zuism seeks to assist an
individual in reclaiming a realization of the True Self or "I-AM" as
the Immortal Spirit, in line with a most ancient directive: to "Know
Thyself." In view of the fact that all modern humans are subjected to
technologies depriving them of their freedoms to be, think, know and
pursue truth: the goals and ideals of Zuism are to effectively revive
and repair abilities and certainties of the Individual.Joshua Free
first publicly launched "Mardukite Ministries" on the Summer Solstice,
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June 21, 2008. An active research division called the "Mardukite
Chamberlains" was established in 2009, which developed and published a
research library. In 2019, Joshua Free released the first published
practical discoveries of "Mardukite Systemology" which now contributes
applicable methods of spiritual technology that further the
development of "Mardukite Zuism" as an effective religion to promote
the spiritual advancement of anyone.Following the recent release of
"Tablets of Destiny: Using Ancient Wisdom to Unlock Human Potential"
and "Crystal Clear: The Self-Actualization Manual", this concise
booklet by Joshua Free expertly presents a summation of the most
promising futurist religious movement of the 21st century!

Wars of the Anunnaki
MARDUKITE MAGICK is the black-and-white reissue of the complete 2012
anthology Ceremonial Edition Trilogy including "The Book of Marduk,"
"The Book of Zagmuk" and "The Book of Gates" from the Mardukite
Research Organization. THE BOOK OF MARDUK (BY NABU) is a long-lost outof-print 'tablet collection' that paved the way for intensive research
and experimentation using Joshua Free's 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible'
and essentially comprises the internal methods of the 'Order of Nabu'
to acquire communication and establish a relationship with 'alien
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intelligences' via a program of ancient-styled Babylonian-inspired
('Mardukite') initiation, dedication and devotion, reviving the same
process used by ancient priests of the Sumerian Anunnaki in
Mesopotamia. Original, never-before-seen 'incantation-prayers' appear
in both English and Akkadian/Babylonian. The 'Book of Marduk' composes
Liber-W and the Tablet-W series of the revised and expanded fifth
edition of the 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' edited by Joshua Free.
THE BOOK OF ZAGMUK is the 'official' Mardukite-Anunnaki companion to
the Babylonian New Year Festival, known as Akitu (Akiti) or Zagmuk,
originally available exclusively to the modern revival organization
known as the Mardukite Chamberlains. The Book of Zagmuk (by Nabu) is a
specially prepared ceremonial text and selected 'tablet collections'
that combine materials from the 2011 handbook "Mardukite Wizards of
the Wastelands" in conjunction with critical excerpts from Joshua
Free's 'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' and essentially comprising the
internal methods of the 'Order of Nabu' to establish Mardukite
'religious' continuity and Marduk's royal legitimacy at the height of
the Babylonian pantheon using the Babylonian New Year Festival, Akitu
(Akiti) or Zagmuk, reviving the same process used by ancient priests
of the Sumerian Anunnaki in Mesopotamia! The 'Book of Zagmuk' composes
a new 'Liber-Z' extracting critical information from 'Mardukite
Wizards of the Wastelands' in conjunction with the Enuma Elis and
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Descent tablets from the revised and expanded fifth edition of the
'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible' edited by Joshua Free. THE BOOK OF GATES
was first released as the third stand-alone title in the original 2009
Mardukite 'Necronomicon' cycle as "Necronomicon Gatekeepers Grimoire"
(Liber-G) or in later editions as the "Anunnaki Gatekeeper's
Grimioire." At the end of 2009, the complete series was compiled to
formulate the most famous and widely distributed of our materials to
the surface world, the Liber-N+L+G+9 anthology "Necronomicon Anunnaki
Bible." The "Book of Gates" (Liber-G) has always been used as a
preliminary primer in practical 'mysticism' and 'occult
experimentation' within the Mardukite-Babylonian Anunnaki paradigm and
now, four years since its release from the underground, it remains
uniquely popular! The 'Book of Gates' is a full color abridged
ceremonial edition of materials published in 2009 as the 'Necronomicon
Gatekeepers Grimoire' (Liber-G) also appearing in the 2012 nostalgia
edition Liber-G and the complete Mardukite Year-1 anthology,
'Necronomicon Anunnaki Bible', now available in the 2012 revised and
expanded 5th edition.

Slave Species of the Gods
Ancient legends, myths, and religions from around the world have
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spoken of gods and angels, not always in the spiritual sense, but
actual flesh and blood beings interacting with mankind. Many of these
ancient cultures had vast knowledge of mathematics and astronomy,
attributing their knowledge as being handed down from the gods. Who
were these god-like beings, known to one of the oldest civilizations,
the Sumerians, as the Anunnaki? This two-part story starts with an
amazing discovery in the present day that takes us back hundreds of
thousands of years. Follow the Anunnaki on their ancient astronaut
journey from Nibiru to Earth and their interactions with humanity‘s
genesis.
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